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Date:         1 July 2016
Industrial Action
You will be aware that the National Union of Teachers (NUT) have announced that they will be taking industrial action in the form of a one day strike on Tuesday 5 July 2016.
You may have already been informed by individuals of their intention to take strike action, but in any event staff proposing to take strike action should be informed that if they do not attend work they will be in breach of contract and they will have salary deducted.

· For teachers this will be on the basis of 1/365th of a year’s pay for every day of industrial action. 
· For Support Staff 1/5th of a week’s pay for every day of industrial action or an hour’s pay for each hour of industrial action
You will need to notify your Payroll provider so that salary deductions can be made as soon as possible after the industrial action.

You are encouraged to keep schools open to try to maintain continuity of educational provision, taking into account health and safety requirements, but if you think that as a result of the industrial action you may need to close or partially close the school you must consult your Area Education Officer before making the decision to close the school. 
On the day of the strike action, please inform your AEO, by email, of the numbers of staff taking action. 

Individuals who refuse to undertake duties performed by striking colleagues might be viewed as having refused a reasonable request. However, we are aware that the other teacher and support staff unions are likely to advise their members not to undertake cover for striking colleagues. Consequently, unless staff are happy to undertake additional duties, pressing the point is likely to lead to further problems, and we would advise schools not to create unnecessary conflict on this issue. 
You should also be aware that Regulation 7 of the Conduct of Employment Agencies and Employment Business Regulations 2003 makes it unlawful for agencies to supply or introduce work seekers to replace employees who are undertaking official industrial action if the agency is aware of the action. Therefore it is not advisable to seek to engage the services of employment agencies for this purpose.
More detailed guidance on industrial action is available on KELSI
If you have any queries please contact your HR or Personnel/Payroll provider.
Purpose: To inform Head teachers of official strike action by the National Union of Teachers (NUT).


Priority: High








